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            6/13/2023 
 
 
El Dorado Gun Club Officers & Board Meeting 
The BreakRoom, 4131 S Shingle Road, Shingle Springs 
Opened:  4:00 PM Adjourned:  4:23 PM 
 
Officers Present:  Dave Longcor, President; Bob St.Amour, Sharon Denton, Secretary; Sandra Longcor, Treasurer 
 
Board Present:  Charlie Freeland, Jim Shipley, Doug Becker, Bart Petterle, David Richter, Nick Gonzales, Fred Librach, 
Mickey Razy, Tony Garcia 
 
Members/Guests:  4 
 
Quorum:  Yes. 
 
Minutes:  The motion was made, seconded and unanimous vote to waive the reading and accept the minutes for the May 
9, 2023, meeting as previously emailed to the officers and board. 
 
President’s Report:  This report will be under the Pistol/Rifle Range RM.  
 
Vice President & Senior Range Manager Report (SRM):  Bob St.Amour reported that the ranges are in really good shape. 
 
Secretary’s Report:  Sharon thanked Dave L & Sandie L, Nick G. and David R. for being Range Officers at the 2023 27th 
Annual Nor-Cal Section Golden Bullet Championship on June 7-11, 2023 representing El Dorado Gun Club and El Dorado 
Practical Shooters. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  Sandra reported the following are the balances for our accounts as of 4/30/2023: 
 

Checking Account $36,389.19 
Savings Account $      240.93 
EV Account  $   1,068.69 
USPSA Account  $    3,531.12 

 CD 1   $  40,105.21 
 CD 2   $  40,105.21 
 
Pistol/Rifle Range RM:  There was an injury at the lower range and was handled expertly by the RO’s.  Dave checked on 
the person and they are doing fine.  Jim was thanked for repairing the rifle range target stands. 
 
Trap Range Managers:  Mickey reported that Coon Creek range is being closed for a month or so while the family is figuring 
out their way forward after death of the owner.  We can expect more shooters at our Trap Range.  Mickey was contacted 
by Fair Oaks Boy Scouts (approximately 15 Scouts) would like to use our Rifle & Trap ranges on 7/22/2023.  It was the 
consensus that the Boy Scouts use the Trap Range in the morning and then the Rifle Range in the afternoon.  The parents 
can download and print out the release from https://edgunclub.com and sign it before the Scout will be able to participate.   
 
New springs have been obtained for the trap houses and will be installed as soon as possible. 
 
A new sign at the entrance to the range off Union Mine Road will be delivered on Wednesday, June 14, 2023, and installed. 
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Bart reported a lady contacted him about what to do with 4000 rounds of .22 ammo.  Her husband had passed away and 
she wanted to give the Club the ammo.  It was a consensus that the ammo could be used for the youth using the Rifle 
Range. 
 
It was a consensus that before the next meat shoot there will be a discussion with the board to be held in advance of the 
shoot to discuss the particulars. 
 
Old Business:  No report 
 
New Business:  Summer BBQ was discussed in detail.  The consensus was to use the items that were won at the Friends 
of NRA dinner for our January Dinner as raffle prizes. 
 
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.  Thanks to all attendees for coming to the meeting. 
 
Next meeting:  7/10/2023, 4:00 PM SHARP.  Location:  The BreakRoom, Shingle Springs. 


